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 October 6, 2011 
 
 
Enbridge Energy, Limited Partnership 
c/o Mr. Rich Adams  
Vice President, Operations  
Superior City Centre  
Second Floor  
1409 Hammond Ave.  
Superior, Wisconsin  54880  
 
Re: Modifications to Work Plans for Oil Recovery Activities to be Conducted from Fall 
2011 through Fall 2012, required by U.S. EPA pursuant  to the Administrative Order 
issued by U.S. EPA on July 27, 2010, pursuant to § 311(c) of the Clean Water Act (Docket 
No. CWA 1321-5-10-001) and Supplement to the Administrative Order issued by U.S. EPA 
on September 23, 2010 
 
Dear Mr. Adams: 
 
Pursuant to paragraph 20 of the Administrative Order (“Order”) dated July 27, 2010, the United 
States Environmental Protection Agency (U.S. EPA) directs Enbridge Energy, Limited 
Partnership, Enbridge Pipelines (Lakehead) L.L.C., Enbridge Pipelines (Wisconsin), and 
Enbridge Energy Partners, L.P. (herein collectively referred to as “Enbridge”) to modify the 
work plans identified below.  The Order and Supplement to Order for Compliance 
(“Supplement”) dated September 23, 2010 require Enbridge to address the discharge of oil from 
its pipeline that began on or about July 26, 2010.  As of the date of this letter, oil from 
Enbridge’s discharge remains in Talmadge Creek and the Kalamazoo River and associated river 
banks.  Accordingly, pursuant to the Order and the Supplement, U.S. EPA directs Enbridge to 
prepare work plan addenda for the performance of additional oil recovery activities as described 
herein.   The required response actions detailed below involve work related to the oil-impacted 
overbank areas (the areas along the banks and floodplains of the Kalamazoo River) and 
submerged oil located within the Kalamazoo River (including the Morrow Lake Delta and 
Morrow Lake).  Failure to comply with the Order, the Supplement, or the requirements specified 
herein may result in the assessment of civil penalties and a court-ordered cleanup. 
 
U.S. EPA transferred the primary oversight authority of ongoing cleanup activities along 
Talmadge Creek to the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) on August 5, 
2011. U.S. EPA will continue to monitor Enbridge’s progress and support MDEQ’s oversight 
pursuant to U.S. EPA’s Order and Supplement, although Talmadge Creek is not at this time 
included in the scope of this directive. 
 












